POLICE REPORT: From page 10 ....
We must resolve to drive defensively so that
we may contribute to a reduction of vehicle
accidents, injuries and deaths.

Please wear your safety restraints, slow down, practice safe driving rules and give Safe Driving Week your full support.

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICES AT LAKE SUPERIOR PUBLIC SCHOOL

On the morning of 1977 11 10, both campuses held Remembrance Day Services in the gymnasium.

On the Schreiber Campus, the program was opened with the singing of O Canada followed by a prayer from Rev. Dye. Mrs. G. Davis, President of the Ladies Auxiliary to the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 109, gave a talk on the meaning of the poppy. This was followed with selected readings by Judy McBride, Karen Madge and Kristen Glad, students of grades 7 and 8.

The students then joined Mrs. J. Cooper in the singing of "Blowing in the Wind" followed by the Last Post and a minute of silence. Each grade presented a wreath in memory of those who made the supreme sacrifice for us and the service concluded with the singing of "We Shall Overcome".

On the Terrace Bay Campus, J. Dinnen lead

## FOR PERSONS INTERESTED IN CRAFTS

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 23RD 7:00 P.M.

ST. MARTIN'S SEPARATE SCHOOL LIBRARY - TERRACE BAY

At the meeting on Nov. 8th those people present decided to form a craft club for the Terrace Bay, Schreiber, Rossport area.

People involved in or interested in all crafts are welcomed to attend.

A film on crafts will be shown.

For further information please contact:
Schreiber:
Linda Huard 824-2869
Ida Krause 824-2817
Schreiber:
Terrace Bay:
Sharon Mark 825-3342
L. Ditchfield 825-3650

the students in the singing of O Canada follow -ed by the Lord's Prayer. Mr. H. Gusul from the Terrace Bay Branch of the Royal Canadian Legion then gave a talk on the meaning of the poppy.

The choir, under the direction of J. Dinnen, sang two selections. Selected readings by stu-dents ranging in ages from 7 - 13 were follow-ed by a slide presentation by Rhonda Miller.

The service was concluded with the presentation of wreaths and the playing of the Last Post and Reveille.

Special thanks is extended to all parents, students and friends who participated in these services.

## Curling

The executive of the Ladies' Curling Club for the 1977-78 season is as follows: president - Ollie Chapman, 1st vice - Sheelagh Hamilton, 2nd vice - Marianne McDougal, treasurer - Norma Gusul, secretary - Pat Fenton, directors - Jeannine Desrosiers, Donna Josus, Shirley Richards, Ida Romanuk and Janice Wilson. Because the executive runs the club for all members your comments and suggestions are appreciated. To page 12 ...

## You're comfortable now, but what happens when you retire?

It's difficult to think about retirement during the relatively affluent working years. But wise people do. They plan now. They build a retirement fund that will enable them to retire comfortably. Consider a Sun Life Registered Retirement Savings Plan. It's an excellent way to save, and it has the added benefit of allowing for substantial tax deferrals right now. Think about your retirement, then call me. I'll help you plan for it.



CLAUDE P. LEPINE 535 Lakeview Drive Box 98, Terrace Bay

Phone 825-3613

Get your life in shape.

SunLife

OF CANADA